
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 1 December 2008 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms R.C. Kayes (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
J.D. Hunt


  
Mrs M.J. Ray


M.P. Parsons


C.D. Wild


C.M. Ray


  
Mrs S.J. Williams
PUBLIC FORUM

There were no members of the public present.  
60.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Cllrs: G.J. Ackerman and 

P.J. Lathey.
61.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 10 November 2008 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

62.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillor C.D. Wild declared a personal and prejudicial interest in application A1/1, 2106, 1, Watton Gardens, as he knew the applicant. He left the room while the discussion took place and the recommendation was agreed on this application.

Councillor Ms S.J. Williams declared a personal and prejudicial interest in applications A1/7 and A1/8, 2183 and 2184L, 86 South Street as a neighbour of the applicant. She left the room while the discussion took place and the recommendations were agreed on these applications.

63.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A1 be forwarded to the District Council.

64.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1982. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.
65.
BRIDPORT FOOTBALL CLUB CAR PARK

Councillors considered ENCL 1994.


Members welcomed the proposed layout of the car park, although it was asked if the possibility of further coach parking could be looked at.

RESOLVED: that the proposed layout of the car park be supported with the comments as above.
66.
TOWN CENTRE TRAFFIC LIGHTS AUDIT

Consideration was given to ENCL 1995.


It was noted that the matters raised by the County Council audit were being addressed, as part of the ongoing review of town centre traffic. 


RESOLVED:  that the audit of the town centre traffic lights be noted and the Town Surveyor discuss the findings with the Highways Authority, as part of the ongoing review of town centre traffic.
67.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported that: -
(a)
a request had been received to re-name a property in North Mills, currently called “Brockway”. The proposed name was “Bluebells”.

This was supported by the Committee.

(b)
WDDC are to install an information board in West Bay car park and would like to consult with the Town Council as regards its content. The Town Clerk would keep members informed of developments.
(c) A WDDC planning officer will attend the next meeting of this Committee on 5 January 2009, to answer members’ questions on the WDDC policy on installing microgeneration equipment on listed buildings. All members were given a copy of the English Heritage guidance on this issue.
The meeting closed at 7.35 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 5 January 2009
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